
November 3rd, 2020 

  

Please include this letter in the Written Communication Section of the upcoming 

November  

10th city council meeting 

 
Dear City Council: 
 

Recently I became aware that Laura Mecoy, who I understand is a city-hired public relations 

consultant actively sought to have a letter to the editor in the Easy Reader removed from the on-line 

version of the paper. When I found out about this I became very concerned. Few would disagree that 

an open and free press is essential to a free society. In this case, it appears that Laura Mecoy was 

actively involved in suppressing this letter despite the fact that it had been already printed in the 

Easy Reader. What’s, even more, alarming it the Easy Reader accommodated the removal of what 

appeared to be only slightly critical of the city manager. When I contacted the Easy Reader to find 

out why the letter was removed, the owner of the paper, Kevin Cody told me that the letter boarded 

on Liable. Below is the letter in question. I don't see anything about the letter that is unusual or even 

close to liable. Also concerning to me is that the city pays the Easy readers for ads and had even 

recently placed an ad in the paper for their 50th-year celebration. Is this payback for favors? 
  

At this time I am asking that the council look into this matter as well as any other suppression of 

information involving the services of Laura Mecoy. I am also asking the Council agendize a complete 

review of the services that Laura Mecoy provides to the city of Hermosa Beach and that a full 

cost/benefit analysis be conducted. How much does the services of Laura Mecoy’s cost Hermosa 

beach? 
  

As Mayor Campbell frequently points out, we are in "unprecedented times "and we are "sailing on 

uncharted waters". As the cities revenues decrease we should leave no stone unturned in our efforts 

to cut costs. It seems to me that a complete review of the cost of this public relation expense is in 

order. Is this a "nice to have" item or a "need to have item?"? From the outside, especially given all 

the money we pay to our legal counsel, this appears to be a luxury the city could do without. 
  
  

Pleases see the below two attachments.  
  
Warmly,  
  
Kent Allen 
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